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Report on the Meeting of the  

District Facilities Management and Security Affairs Committee held on 27 April 2020 

  

(1) The Committee discussed the reply of the Sha Tin District Office to the question 

on “Facilities at the Fitness Corner”. 

 

(2) The Committee unanimously endorsed the “Proposed Estimates under 

Expenditure Head 9 of 2020/2021”. 

 

(3) The Committee noted the following: 

 

(i) responses of government departments to matters arising from the previous 

meeting, and passed the following provisional motion: 

 

“The District Facilities (Management) and Security Affairs Committee of the 

Sha Tin District Council (STDC) feels extremely sorry that the Hong Kong 

Police Force (HKPF) and District Commander (Shatin) are absent from the 

meeting for the second time, showing no respect to the STDC and evading 

Members’ enquiries, and that they suddenly left during Members’ 

discussion of a motion at the fifth STDC full council meeting, and the 

Committee strongly condemns such acts; and requests the representative of 

the HKPF to attend the meeting to respond to the relevant motion and 

questions.” (Unanimously passed); 

 

(ii) report on the management of recreation and sports facilities in Sha Tin; 

 

(iii) report on the services and promotional activities of public libraries in Sha Tin; 

 

(iv) report on the management of community halls in Sha Tin; and 

 

(v) progress report on 2020-2021 district facilities and improvement works. 
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